24 Mar 14

Dr. Alan T. Waterman Director, Mational Science Foundation Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Dr. Watermani

Thank you for your letter of 18 March 1954, inclosing a copy of a letter from Arthur Compton.

You will be interested, no doubt, to learn that we are about to make a temporary appointment. Mr. A. B. Clark, of Hell Telephone Laboratories, has consented to help us out on a part-time basis for a number of months, and his company is agreeable to such an arrangement. If that works out satisfactorily, we may make a more extended appointment when he retires from his present position with Hell.

On behalf of General Canine let me say that we are indebted to you for the interest you took in this matter.

Sincerely.

WILLIAM F. FRIEDMAR Special Assistant

cc: AG C/S S/ASST (Mr. Friedman)

M/R: Acknowledgment of Dr. Waterman's 1tr of 18 Mar 54. Mr. A. Compton is unable to accept position with NSA. This is to notify Dr. Waterman that NSA has made a temporary appointment for DD/R/D (Mr. A. B. Clark, Bell Labs.)

M.M.Felerski/S/ASST/60493/22 Mar 54